Elizabeth Townes Board Meeting 





Minutes of 11/18/2010

I. Meeting called to order at 7:30 PM. 

  LaDonna Walden, John Picinich, Jim Cannon, Gordon Cole and Joe Magnaghi in attendance.  
I. Treasure Report:

A. John presents everyone with the October financials for the month and discussion ensues concerning the deficit spending. 

B. Joe moves to have a financial procedure adopted and it was tabled for further discussion.

C. Discussion on how to better collect past due homeowner dues was tabled until January Board meeting.
D. Gordon moves to accept the financial report, seconded by LaDonna, all in favor.

II. New Business:

A. Discussion among board members for accepting bid from Betel Painting to continue with wood rot repair was accepted with all in favor.

B. Jim is to look at getting better price for removing wax myrtle located at 11522 Elizabeth Townes.

C. Discussion concerning quote to replace all dead shrubs identified by Landscaper, LaDonna, and Pat was accepted with a budget of two thousand dollars.  Jim Cannon moves to accept the replacement of shrubs with all in favor.

D. Wood Rot continued to be the focus of the meeting with contractor uncovering more than seemed obvious.  The amount of $650.00 was approved with all in favor for additional repairs needed @ 9532 Elizabeth Townes.
E. Owner requesting to plant shrubs along side of house at owner’s expense was approved, but same owner’s request to plant wax myrtles was denied.

III. Violations and Hearings:

A. Violations were discussed and how they should be enforced. It was suggested that all violation   letters be sent return receipt to allow the Board the opportunity to have confirmation from the home owner.  Violation letters should be sent at least 15 days prior to a hearing, per CCR’S.  This gives the homeowner to correct or the owner can explain circumstances at a hearing.  The Board is beginning with a January 6, 2011 hearing.  Anyone who has received a violation and would like to appear before the board will be notified to attend at The Harrison United Methodist Church, Room #118.
IV. Law Firm for the Elizabeth Townes Community:

A. The board unanimously voted to use the Law Firm of HEDRICK, GARDNER, KINCHELOE & GAROFALO, LLP. On a case by case basis for legal affairs regarding HOA business.

V. Detention Ponds:

A. Board member’s Jim, Joe and Gordon agreed to investigate further into the detention ponds in response to homeowner’s concern of the foul smell.
VI. Additional Information to Homeowners:
A. An open forum for the community to be held in February.  A date will be set after the first of the year.

Violations and Hearings scheduled for 1/6/11 & Board Meeting scheduled for 1/21/11.

Meeting adjourned 9:30 P. M. motion by Jim Cannon and John Picinich 2nd
Minutes taken by Gordon Cole in absence of Board Secretary, Pat Hedrick 
